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   City of Port St. Lucie 
 

   PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
 

   Accredited Agency - American Public Works Association 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  JESUS MEREJO, ICMA-CM, CITY MANAGER 

 

VIA:  TERESA LAMAR-SARNO, AICP, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 

   

THRU:  HEATH STOCTON, P.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

   

FROM:  COLT SCHWERDT, P.E., ASSISTANT PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR & CITY ENGINEER  

 

DATE:  SEPTEMBER 6, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: RESIDENTIAL SECONDARY ACCESS ORDINANCE NOS. 23-52 AND 23-53 (P23-113) 

REQUEST TO TABLE ON THE SEPTEMBER 11, 2023, CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This memo serves to formally request that the Residential Secondary Vehicle Access Ordinance Nos. 23-

52 and 23-53 on the agenda for the September 11, 2023, City Council Meeting be tabled to the September 

25, 2023 meeting.  

 

This request will allow staff time to hold a workshop on this subject with our Development Stakeholders. 

The request for a workshop was received by Public Works via letters provided by Lucido & Associates and 

Lewis Longman Walker for first reading of these ordinances during the July 28, 2023, City Council Meeting. 

Please note the referenced workshop is being conducted virtually on Thursday, September 7, 2023, to 

obtain feedback from the Development Stakeholders. 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me. 
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